BOROUGH OF BUENA
MUNICIPAL UTILITIES AUTHORITY
P. 0. BOX 696
MINOTOLA, NEW JERSEY 08341

The regular meeting of the BBMUA was held on March 28, 2012 at 7 p.m. This meeting
notice was provided to The Daily Journal and the Atlantic County Record which are the
BBMUA'’s official newspapers. Notices are also posted on the bulletin boards within the
Municipal Building as well as the Borough of Buena and BBMUA’s websites. The
meeting took place in the large meeting room located in the Municipal Building,
Minotola.

The meeting was called to order by John Brunini chairman.
Those present were:

J. Brunini R. Smith
H. Bertonazzi S. Testa
C. Mielke M. Testa, Jr.
J. DuBois A. Zorzi

Chairman John Brunini received a letter from James Pontoriero, Supervisor of the Bureau
of Construction and Connection Permits of the State of NJ DEP Division of Water
Quality granting the treatment works approval for the Lewis Drive Sanitary Sewer
Extension which will be valid for a period of 2 years from the date of issuance which is
March 20, 2012. The Borough of Buena and the BBMUA are working together to get
this project in motion.

Robert Smith of Remington, Vernick & Walberg reported that the 2011 Treatment Plant
Upgrade project has begun as of February 29, 2012 the contractor mobilized all
equipment and is now on site, installed template and construction entrance, silt fence and
project sign and has excavated and installed platform footings. As of March 26, 2012
continued installation of footings and foundation walls of the MRB building and started
the influent force main installation and electrical.

Alan Zorzi the BBMUA’s plant superintendent informed the board that a new recycle
pump has been ordered from Falasca Mechanical to replace the pump that has been in for
repair with Deltronics. The old pump was returned by Deltronics and will be kept for
spare parts.



Mr. Zorzi also informed the board that on Tuesday, March 27, 2012 there was a strange
citronella odor at the plant which was traced to a bug spray manufactured by our
customer IGI for Target. Apparently IGI had a broken pipe and lost approximately 200
gallons of product that was discharged into the sewer system. He contacted I1GI in regard
to cleanup and the President of IGI agreed to take full responsibility and cover the cost of
the clean up of this spill. Mr. Zorzi contacted the DEP and let them know what was
happening at our plant and a notice of violation has been issued to IGI by the DEP
directly. All costs in the cleanup will be billed directly to IGI by the contractor hired to
cleanup the spill. If IGI refuses to pay the charges involved in the cleanup we will
proceed according to the terms and conditions set out in the emergency declaration of
Title 40A.

m/Mielke s/DuBois for a conditional emergency for the cleanup of the IGI discharge
according to the terms and conditions set out in the emergency declaration of Title 40A.
m/passed

m/Mielke s/DuBois accept the minutes of the last regular meeting held on March 14,
2012. m/passed

m/Mielke s/DuBois file all correspondence sent out for review without reading number 1
through number 6. m/passed

The next regular meeting will be held on April 11, 2012 at 7 p.m.

m/Mielke s/DuBois adjourn the meeting 7:50 p.m. m/passed

Submitted by
Cheryl Santore-BBMUA Secretary



